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DIGEST 

Dismissal is affirmed on reconsideration where it is not 
shown to be legally or factually erroneous. 

DECISION 

Value Engineering Consultants (VEC) requests reconsideratfin 
of our decision in Value Engineering Consultants, B-226186, 
Feb. 25, 1987, 87-l C.P.D. li In that decision, we 
dismissed VEC's protest of an awa;d of a contract for value 
engineering services by the Department of the Army, Corps of 
Engineers, to Consulting Value Specialists, Inc., under 
request for proposals (RFP) No. DACW07-86-R-0039. We affirm 
the dismissal. 

vEC originally protested to our Office on February 3, 1987, 
but the firm had not provided the contracting officer with a 
copy of its protest as of February 19. Since our Bid Protest 
Regulations require that the protester furnish a copy of its 
protest to the contracting officer within 1 day after the 
protest is filed at our Office, we dismissed VEC's protest. 
4 C.F.R. SS 21.1(d) and (f) (1986). 

VEC now contends that our dismissal conflicts with the 
acknowledgment of protest notice we initially sent out on 
February 5 which stated that we were developing the protest 
and that the agency report due date was March 11. Thus, the 
protester now questions whether we knew of the Army's 
asserted grounds for dismissal at that time, and if we did 
not, why not. 

VEC has misconstrued the effect of the acknowledgment notice 
indicating the report due date. At the time the initial 
protest was filed and we advised the agency headquarters of 
the date a report was due, we were unaware of any defects in 
the filing of a copy of the protest with the contracting 
officer which would provide a basis for dismissal. Further, 



as we said in our prior decision, we were informed of VEC's 
failure to serve the contracting officer with a copy of its 
protest 11 days after the protest was filed. Our regulations 
specifically state that failure to provide the contracting 
officer with a copy of the protest within 1 day of filing at 
our Office may be grounds for dismissal and we may dismiss 
the protest at any time information warranting dismissal 
becomes known to us. See 4 C.F.R. SS 21.1(f), 21.3(f). 
Consequently, we are notprecluded from dismissing protests 
even where an acknowledgment notice was initially sent to the 
protester. 

VEC acknowledges that it probably did not send the contract- 
ing officer a copy of the protest cover letter dated 
January 29 which was addressed to our Office. However, the 
protester alleges that it did send an accompanying letter 
addressed to the contracting officer, also dated January 29, 
directly to that individual, and that this letter contained 
the actual grounds for protest and a statement that VEC was 
forwarding a copy of that letter to our Office. VEC argues 
that the contracting officer's receipt of this letter should 
have satisfied our filing requirements. Our records 
indicate, however, that the agency did not receive any 
letter(s) from the protester dated January 29. 

In order to prevail on a request for reconsideration, the 
requester must convincingly show either errors of fact or law 
in our earlier decision. 4 C.F.R. S 21.12. Here, VEC's 
arguments do not demonstrate such a legal or factual error, 
and our prior dismissal is affirmed. 
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